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UPDATE: ITALIAN PARLIAMENT APPROVES THE 
NEW NATIONAL MERGER FILING THRESHOLDS

Date: 8 August 2017

By: Francesco Carloni, Giampaolo Salsi, Arturo Meglio, Roberto Podda, Vittorio Salvadori di Wiesenhoff, 
Francesco G. Sanna, Alessandro Di Mario, Pasquale Marini, Giovanni Meschia, Paolo Zamberletti

On 2 August 2017, the Italian Parliament has adopted the Italian Competition Law, following a complex and long 
legislative procedure. As already reported (please see below our previous updates), an intense debate 
surrounded the discussion and the approval of the new rules, which relate to several industry sectors, including 
energy, insurance services, banks, transport and tourism. 

Significantly, the new legislation also amends the Italian merger filing thresholds. In particular, under the new 
regime a transaction must be notified to the Italian Antitrust Authority ("IAA") if the following thresholds are met in 
the previous financial year: 

The combined aggregate national turnover in Italy of all the companies concerned exceeds EUR 492 million (the 
current aggregate turnover filing threshold is EUR 499 million); and 

The national turnover in Italy of each of at least two companies concerned exceeds EUR 30 million (this threshold 
replaces the existing threshold of EUR 50 million for the national turnover of the target). 

As already provided under the previous system, these thresholds are updated each year to reflect adjustments in 
the GDP deflator index. 

The new legislation is expected to increase the number of transactions to be notified to the IAA. This is due to the 
fact that the second threshold is reduced. However, it must be noted that the first threshold is still too high, thus 
potentially excluding significant mergers that may impact narrowly-defined markets from the scope of the national 
merger control. 

This new merger notification system is expected to enter into force at the end of August or at the beginning of 
September at the latest. 

The IAA declared to be satisfied with the adoption of the new legislation, which reflected without significant 
changes its recommendations on the new merger control rules system following a consultation conducted in 
2014. 
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This publication/newsletter is for informational purposes and does not contain or convey legal advice. The 
information herein should not be used or relied upon in regard to any particular facts or circumstances without first 
consulting a lawyer. Any views expressed herein are those of the author(s) and not necessarily those of the law 
firm's clients.


